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    The  Deputy Director-General  added, 

“During my term in office, I encourage 

the responsible owners [of the Post] to 

define  the  role  of  the  Post  in  their       

environment and to support its development.  The Universal Postal Union 

will thus guide, coordinate and help members to enhance the quality and 

importance of postal services.” 

Please refer to the following URL link to find out more. 

 

 https://www.upu.int/en/News/2022/UPU-welcomes-new-leadership-team 

UPU welcomes new leadership team  

    The UPU’s incoming Director-General, Mr Masahiko Metoki, and Deputy    

Director-General,  Mr Marjan Osvald,  were honoured during an official     

welcome  and  handover  ceremony  on  5  January  2022  at  the  UPU’s          

headquarters in Berne, Switzerland. 

    You may like to watch the welcome video 

from the following URL link. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?

v=yRUDnJyaIh4 

    Speaking during the handover ceremony, the Director-General said, 

“Throughout my term, I will do everything possible to strengthen the 

ties that bind us closely together.” 

    “Although symbolic, this key has  

tremendous significance.  If we work 

in an effective and  efficient manner, 

we can collectively unlock success 

for the entire postal industry,” said 

Mr Metoki. 

https://www.upu.int/en/News/2022/UPU-welcomes-new-leadership-team
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yRUDnJyaIh4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yRUDnJyaIh4
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     The training courses for February 2022 are: 

Postal Business Development (PBD)         14 Feb – 04 Mar 2022  

e-Commerce Solutions and Supply Chain Management (ESC)  14 Feb – 04 Mar 2022 

Upcoming APPC Courses 

New Managing Director of APP Cooperative  

  

 

  

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

         For more information, You may refer to the following URL link. 

 https://www.app.coop/Web/News/Latest-News/Web/News/News.aspx?hkey=4f71a108-8c7c-4300-

 96ca-6f2f0945abba 

    Asia  Pacific  Post  Cooperative  appoints  Mr  Sid 

Hart as its new Managing Director.  He has taken up his 

role with Asia Pacific Post Cooperative since 4th January 

2022.  He had held various roles at HypaShip.  He was 

instrumental in the establishment of HypaShip as an   

end-to-end platform provider to the post, parcel and   

logistics industries. 

    Mr Lee Hon Chew, Chair of the Asia Pacific Post Cooperative Boards and  

Director of International Affairs of SingPost, said: “We are delighted that Sid 

has chosen to join as our new Managing Director and have full faith 

that he will build on the legacy of his predecessor.  His experience of the 

technical and commercial worlds and understanding of the postal sector 

will be a great asset to the APP.  

Upcoming APPC Workshops 

  

    The training workshops for February 2022 are: 

 E-commerce Fuel and Business Planning Workshop         21 - 25 Feb 2022 

  Supply Chain Management Workshop           21 - 25 Feb 2022 

 

 

 

https://www.app.coop/Web/News/Latest-News/Web/News/News.aspx?hkey=4f71a108-8c7c-4300-96ca-6f2f0945abba
https://www.app.coop/Web/News/Latest-News/Web/News/News.aspx?hkey=4f71a108-8c7c-4300-96ca-6f2f0945abba
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APPU would like to wish members who are celebrating Chinese New Year 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Year of the Tiger  

壬寅虎年 2022  

from 

APPU 

Chinese New Year Greeting 


